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ADA Statement on Study Involving Dental Floss 

CHICAGO, January 14, 2019 — Recent, wide-spread news coverage based upon a 
recent research study may raise unwarranted concern about the safety of certain types 
of dental floss. The ADA Science Institute finds the data insufficient to support the 
conclusions presented in this research and associated media coverage.   

No restrictions on the use of dental floss have been issued by the U.S. Food and Drug 
Administration, the regulatory agency that oversees clearance of dental products 
marketed to the public. It is also important to bear in mind that this is a single study. 
Public health policy and safety decisions should be based on the collective weight of 
scientific evidence. 

The study, published in the Journal of Exposure Science & Environmental 
Epidemiology, involves a small sample of 178 women and their self-reported use of a 
wide array of consumer products and foods.  

The study measured blood samples from 178 women and found that those who 
reported using a certain brand of dental floss had higher levels of a type of PFAS called 
PFHxS (perfluorohexanesulfonic acid) than those who didn't.  

One of many shortcomings of this study, according to the ADA Science Institute, is that 
the study measured fluorine as a marker of PTFE (polytetrafluoroethylene), though the 
women in the study who reported using a particular brand of floss were found to have 
elevated levels of PFHxS.  

PTFE is often used in food and beverage, pharmaceutical, and cosmetic applications. 
The fact that the researchers were able to find the PTFE marker in several brands of 
floss does not mean that it is the source of the PFHxS in the women.   

Given that this was a retrospective study including self-reported use of products, there 
are likely many other differences between women who did and did not report having 
used the brand of floss mentioned. 



The ADA sees no cause for concern based on current evidence, and above all 
continues to encourage people to clean between their teeth daily with floss or other 
interdental cleaner as part of the ADA’s daily oral hygiene recommendations.  

 
Editor’s Note: Reporters are invited to follow the ADA on Twitter @AmerDentalAssn 
 
 

### 
About the American Dental Association 
The not-for-profit ADA is the nation's largest dental association, representing more than 161,000 dentist 
members. The premier source of oral health information, the ADA has advocated for the public's health 
and promoted the art and science of dentistry since 1859. The ADA's state-of-the-art research facilities 
develop and test dental products and materials that have advanced the practice of dentistry and made the 
patient experience more positive. The ADA Seal of Acceptance long has been a valuable and respected 
guide to consumer dental care products. The monthly The Journal of the American Dental Association 
(JADA) is the ADA's flagship publication and the best-read scientific journal in dentistry. For more 
information about the ADA, visit ADA.org. For more information on oral health, including prevention, care 
and treatment of dental disease, visit the ADA’s consumer website MouthHealthy.org.  
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